
GETTING SETTLED 
On January 1st we arrived in Cusco, Peru.  The Lord has helped us get 

adjusted and given us strength through this first month.  Finding a 

house was our first task and we were thrilled to find a small house 

with the bathroom and bedrooms all in the same building (which is 

uncommon here) the first day we went house hunting. The house 

comes with its own sheep and a large acreage of corn and 3 dogs. We 

live on the property with 2 other families.  It is about 15 minutes 

walking distance from the school and church we are attending now. 

DECISIONS 
The 1st Sunday we were here, Tomás , a man that David led to the 

Lord last year when we visited, was baptized.  He had been in the 

church for years, but had never been saved.  Also last Sunday the 

Lord gave us the privilege of leading Berta to the Lord. Pray for her 

husband’s salvation and for her son Martin.  David also was able to do 

counseling with several couples in the family camp last week. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
This week is Vacation Bible School at the church here in Urubamba. 

There are around 100 children attending and it is a blessing to see the 

young people of the church helping in this ministry. We are enjoying 

the good singing, preaching and fellowship with the members in the 

church here in Urubamba. 

OLLANTAYTAMBO 
Our main reason for being here is to begin a church in Ollantaytambo.                                                                                    

We have met with the Christian lady, Paulina, who works there and                                                                             

have discussed possibilities of ways to begin. We would like to take                                                                             

in a team to work along with us and are praying that God would lead                                                                                 

us in this endeavor. We will be returning to Bolivia in about a month                                                                                 

to take care of some furniture and other things that we have stored                                                                              

there and when we return we will begin to work in Ollantaytambo.                                                                                                          

Please pray that God would give us wisdom as we begin this work.                                                                                

We can do nothing without His hand and we realize we are only                                                                                     

instruments. The people are very idolatrous and are not real                                                                              

interested in changing. We would really appreciate your prayers.                                                                                                              

Thank you for your prayers and  financial support.       

     David and Heidi Racke 

 
E-mail-  dracke543@gmail.com,  davidracke543@outlook.com 
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